DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – March 20, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, March 20, 2007, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson 

Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Shelly Hendricks, Vicki Hughes, Aundra Jackson, Mary Parker, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  Douglas Bennett.

ORDER # 07-89 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Pam Carter to adopt the agenda.  

ORDER # 07-90 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the minutes of the February regular meeting.

ORDER # 07-91 - MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the January financial report and bingo report.

PERSONNEL VACANCIES – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed upcoming openings for the 2007-08 school year.  No motion was required.

VISITORS – Mr. Bob Moore, chairman of the assessment committee, was present as a visitor at the meeting.

ORDER # 07-92 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the January meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 07-93 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FEBRUARY PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the February personnel recommendations.

ORDER # 07-94 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FEBRUARY DECISION TO APPROVE A NEW SCHOOL ACCOUNT FOR “PROM SHOP” – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the February decision to open a new school account for “Prom Shop.”

ORDER # 07-95 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FEBRUARY DECISION TO APPROVE THE SECTION 7 PRIORITY NEEDS LIST – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the February decision to approve the Section 7 Priority Needs List.

ORDER # 07-96 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FEBRUARY DECISION TO APPROVE CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSALS – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the second reading of the February decision to approve the following proposals from the Curriculum Committee:

· Addition of a science offering entitled “Advanced Integrated Science”

· A recommended name change from Intro to Chemistry and Physics to “Integrated Science”

· Change “college prep” to “Honors”

· Recommend that graduation requirements be increased to 24 credits for the Class of 2011 and thereafter

· Recommend an ACT Prep class be offered as an elective (1/2 credit) for grades 11-12

· Addition of a science offering entitled “Unifying Concepts”

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Ellen Douglas was not able to attend the meeting; Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed Mrs. Douglas’ recent activities:

· The schedule has been arranged for MAPS testing

· Staff members and students are getting reading for portfolio scoring

· Mrs. Douglas met with all staff members during planning periods to cover “essential questions and cueing.”

ORDER # 07-97 – APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSALS – Pam Carter submitted proposals from the Curriculum Committee.

· Addition of course “Advanced Computer & Technology Applications” 

· Addition of AVID course

The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the proposals from the Curriculum Committee.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the student accident report and the school nurse’s report.

· The boys’ basketball team won the district tournament.

· The girls’ basketball team won the regional tournament, and will be playing in the state tournament for the first time in school history

· Students received a good share of the honors at the regional Foreign Language Festival.

· The Choir received a proficient rating at the Chorus Festival.

· The Wind Symphony will be traveling to the National Band Festival.

· A huge JROTC drill meet will be hosted by the NHHS JROTC.

· The academic team placed 3rd in the district, and the 9th grade academic team placed 2nd in the HCEC-TV tournament.

· Spring sports are ready to kick off.

· The Presidents’ Club traveled to Frankfort with Mr. Dennison and met with Senator Tori and Representative Tim Moore.  On a Saturday, the students went to the Depot in Glendale, where the owner conducted an etiquette class for young leaders including a five-course meal.  The same group will be attending a Leadership Conference at WKU at the end of March.

· 500 students were invited to the Principals’ breakfast this year.  The breakfast was held on two different Saturdays with 9th & 10th graders at one meeting, and juniors and seniors at the other.  Great job to Ellen Douglas for procuring savings bonds and gift certificates, and to Connie Cecil for the breakfast.

ORDER # 07-98 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF ASSESSMENT COMMITTEE PROPOSAL – Mr. Bob Moore was present to submit a revision to the “Semester Exam Exemption Policy” as proposed by the Assessment Committee.  The motion was made by David Fredricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the proposal from the Assessment committee.

ORDER # 07-99 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF ADDITIONS TO SECTION 7 PRIORITY NEEDS LIST – Mr. Dennison introduced two proposals to add to the Section 7 Priority Needs List.  

1. Mr. David Wyatt, director of Buildings and Grounds for the Hardin County Schools, has suggested that the Spring Sports Complex be insulated in order to winterize pipes, etc.  A rough estimate of $2,000 will be the cost to add this request under the Maintenance section of the Section 7 list.

2. A new tower is needed for the marching band.  The current tower is 11 years old and too short.  An estimate for a professionally built tower is around $30,000.  The projects would need to be bid/contracted out due to liability issues.  State funds for construction will not allow any outside buildings, so the Section 7 list is the logical choice.

The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the additions to the Section 7 Priority Needs List.

ORDER # 07-100 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Aundra Jackson to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

